"Proud to Serve"

SUNNYSIDE VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

3359 NORTH WASHINGTON AVENUE 
DOUGLAS, ARIZONA 85607

(520) 364-7751 OFFICE     (520) 364-3259 FAX

MINUTES of the GOVERNING BOARD MEETING held JANAURY 30, 2015 at the Sunnyside Fire Station, 3359 North Washington Avenue, Douglas, AZ, 65607.  
Call to order: 4:10 p.m. and held at the Sunnyside Fire Station.  
Attendance: 
Alfredo Romero – Present
Hector M. Rivera – Present
Sammy Cox – Absent 

Victor M. Rodriguez, Interim Chief – Present
Thomas W. Schelling, Business Administrator – Present 

Call to the Public:  Captain Cesar Escobedo addressed the issue of not enough personnel having a key to the fire station.  Volunteer Martin Lomeli said that it was having an impact on response time when a volunteer without a key would arrive before staff with a key arrived.  Interim Chief Rodriguez added that some of the volunteers wanting keys do not often respond or attend training, but some without keys are very committed to the fire district.  Chairman Romero reminded everyone about there being “teams” that were on duty to respond scheduled for staggered weeks and that each team leader should have a key.  When finances allow, the district will pursue security cameras and key-pad entry locks.   
Consent Agenda: 
Alfredo Romero made the motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Hector Rivera second, motion passed. Minutes of the December 19, 2014 and Warrant List included with minutes.  
Action Agenda:
Item #3 FINANCIAL REPORT: Mr. Schelling presented the December 2014 Financial Report, see Attached.  Chairman Romero motioned to accept the report as given, Hector Rivera second, motion passed.  

Item #4 UPDATE ON RADIO TOWER: Tower has not been completed; straps to secure the tower to the building have not been installed according to Interim Chief Rodriguez.  
Item #5 UPDATE OF ASSOCIATION EVENTS: Currently the Sunnyside Fire District Association does not have any events/fundraisers planned for the coming month.  Captain Escobedo said that he is working on holding another Softball Tournament

Minutes from meeting of January 30, 2015 continued.

Item #6 Fire Chief’s Report:  See attached report that has been provided by Interim Chief Rodriguez.  Chief Interim Chief Rodriguez announced that Martin Lomeli had passed his EMT Certification Class.  Board directed Chief to have Attack 3, 4 and 5 repairs done and also repairs done to the ambulance so that it can be sold.  Two volunteers have left the district, one getting hired by Douglas Fire Department and the other left for personal reasons.  Martin Lomeli’s mother has offered the use of her day care van for volunteers to all ride together to Elfrida Fire for the pack test on March 7, 2015.  The fire district will fill her gas tank to thank her.  
Interim Chief Rodriguez then presented the letter from the ISO on the new rating, which has gone to a 10, the worst rating a fire district can have.  The reason for doing so poorly with ISO was the lack of training records, which were not kept by the former fire chief.  Chief is now making sure he documents who attended and schedules required trainings.  The 10 rating will last for 7 years before ISO comes back to inspect again.  Chief reminded to look into computerized communication systems and possible updating of fees charged for out of district fires. 

Chairman Romero congratulated the fire fighters for the positive article in the Douglas Dispatch on a fire that they responded to and the job well done.  

Alfredo Romero moved to adjourn at 5:32 pm.  Second by Hector Rivera, motion passed.   

Dated this 27th day of February 2015 
Sunnyside Volunteer Fire District Board of Directors

By____________________________________________________

     Alfredo Romero, Chairman of the Board 
Sunnyside Volunteer Fire District is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer.”
If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866)632-9992 to request the form.  You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form.  Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S. W., Washington, D. C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.  
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